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SUBJECT/TITLE
Public restroom faucet installation

SPONSOR
Representative Frank Rasche

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Local government

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 402 creates a new section of KRS Chapter 318 to require water faucets installed in a public restroom after the effective date of the Act to be installed in a uniform manner.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 402 on local governments is indeterminable. After the effective date of the Act, water faucets in public restrooms are to be installed in a uniform manner, with cold water on the right and hot on the left. The measure sets out how faucets should turn, counterclockwise for "on" and clockwise for "off," and also sets out requirements for faucets without radial symmetry.

The State Plumbing Code does not contain faucet standards such as those outlined in the bill, although faucet sets from manufacturers are set up with cold on the right and hot on the left. Thus, when a water faucet located on the "cold" side emits hot water, and vice versa, the reason is probably due to improper installation. According to the state Division of Plumbing, inspectors normally look for improper faucet installation, even though the issue is not addressed in the Plumbing Code, and will point out the discrepancy if detected, according to state Division of Plumbing officials.

HB 402 probably will have minimal impact on local governments because improper faucet installation does not occur often. Also, faucets installed before the effective date of the Act would not be affected. But, should language in the measure become part of the State Plumbing Code, local governments that have adopted the code and inspect plumbing installation as part of a local building inspection program, will have to add faucet installation to their list of items to inspect.  However, the inspectors probably would not alter their procedures, because they currently look for improper faucet installation.
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